Bay Music Boosters April 15, 2015 Meeting Minutes

Attendance:

Liese Nainiger, Pres.

Iris McDonald, V.P.

CaroleLynn Stradtman, Treasurer

Pat Murphy, Corresponding Sec.

Julie Harms, Recording Sec.

Darren Allen, BHS; Mark Awad, BMS; Carrie Singler, Orchestra/Strings BHS/BMS.

Director’s Reports:

Mr. Allen, BHS:

- Mr. Donofrio, recent band student teacher, named band director at Clyde High School.

- Jazz Ensemble at Vosh Lakewood March 30 was a success. Boosters raised $485.

- Spring Jazz Concert May 11 at 7 p.m. featuring BMS Jazz Band, BHS Jazz Ensemble and BHS Stage Band.
- BHS Band Concert May 20 at 6:30 p.m. starting with awards.

- Memorial Day Parade May 25. Band reports to BHS at 8 a.m.

- Graduation June 1, freshmen, sophomores and juniors perform at 6 p.m.

- Field Commander/squad leader tryouts June 4 at 3:30 p.m. at BHS.

Mr. Awad, BMS:

- Solo and ensemble recital April 14 went well.

- Jazz band Barnes & Noble performance May 15 7-8 p.m.

- BMS Band 7% grade will perform in state contest May 8 or ot

Mrs. Singler, BHS & BMS:

- Thank you for supporting Dr. Joss from Baldwin Wallace who directed the BHS Orchestra in March.
- BMS Strings Concert April 16 at 7 p.m.

- BMS Solo and Ensemble Contest at Tri C West April 18 all day.

- BHS Orchestra Concert and Awards Ceremony April 30 at 7 p.m. Student AnneMaria McGuire is
creating the slide presentation.

- BHS Orchestra will be directed by Dr. Horvath of CWRU May 5,

- BHS Honors Orchestra will perform at the Ballroom Blitz April 25 at BMS at 6:30 p.m.

- Next year’s Day for Strings will have a Super Hero theme.

President’s Report:

Mrs. Nainiger:

- Devon Gess is on full bed rest and will not be returning this year. Hospitality fund will be used to take a
meal to her house.

- The Landmark Sale has started. Order your mulch/dirt from Landmark and Bay Music Boosters gets a
portion of the sale.



Treasurer’s Report:

Mrs. Stradtman:

- Updated budget was presented at the meeting. Booster’s income is on schedule with estimations; a
third bounced check was received by the Boosters and will be charged back to the check writer.

Committee/Board reports

Iris McDonald:

- Ballroom Blitz: a few more volunteer positions need filled; online bidding this year for purchasing
Marching Band, Orchestra Honors Quartet and the Marching Band Teddy Bear.

New Business

- Chipotle Fundraiser May 12. Need to take flyer for Boosters to receive percentage.

- The slate for the Music Boosters Board will be voted on next month. There is a need for a
Corresponding Secretary. Anyone interested can contact Liese Nainiger.

- New By Laws were voted on and passed. They are available online.

- Mr. Allen reports an increase in Marching Band members for next year and a possible need for more
uniforms.

Meeting adjourned 8:30 p.m.
Next meeting May 13 at 7 p.m. in BHS music room.



